FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 4th June 2018 at 6pm in the Station Manager’s Office
Present:  Martin Whittell, Andrew Bibby, David Storr, Susan Quick, Nina Smith and Lesley Mackay.

Apologies:  Kathy Pitt
Minutes of the last meeting.  Two amendments are required.  Nina sent her apologies.  On page 2, first paragraph, under History Exhibition 2019, the text should read: “Diana has contacted FARSAP (‘film archive railway signalling and people’ at the National Railway Museum to ask if they had any tales about the signal box which we could use for the exhibition.  Richard Pulleyn has expressed an interest.  With these changes, the minutes were approved. 
Matters arising: 

Signal Box and Lamp Room Update:  Andrew Bibby reported that he had finally heard back from Max Butler (Network Rail) saying that a team would be visiting the Station in the coming weeks to look at the Signal Box and consider their options.  Martin said he had seen a team visiting the Station Box in the last fortnight.  Andrew will report back to the next meeting of FoHBS with, hopefully, an update on progress.  The signalling project, under which the Signal Box was to be made redundant is being overseen Simon Levy.

David Storr said that the guttering on the Lamp Room needs to be cleaned.  David will contact Richard Isaac about this.  Action:  David Storr
Accessibility measures:  Nothing to report.
Exhibition of Railway Photographs, March 2019: In Diana’s absence there was nothing further to report.

New Trains - visit:  David Storr has not pursued this due to the continuing difficulties Northern were experiencing in delivering a train service.  Action:  David Storr
Toilets:  New Portakabins have been provided outside the Station.  It is still not known how soon the toilets inside the Station will be brought back into use.  It is hoped that members can raise this issue at the Network Rail consultation being held in the Town Hall on Monday 11th June between 3.45pm and 6.15pm.
Data Protection:  Lesley has asked all members to confirm that they wish to remain on our emailing list.  All those on the circulation have given confirmation.  A further two may be added.  The circulation list has now been reduced from 33 to 17.
Chair’s Report:  Nothing to report.
Treasurer’s Report:  At the moment the General Fund stands at £281.36; the Co-operative Community Account has a balance of £24.32; the Calder Ward Grant £22.86.
Working Party Report:  With the fruit border out of bounds for the moment, gardening efforts are focused on the borders to the outside of the Station.  Litter-picking continues.  There is a need for a clean-up on Network Rail property to the south of the Station.  It was suggested that Lesley could contact BTP to find out what they could suggest to do about this. In the meantime, David will ask Richard Isaac if we can arrange a special working party for this.  Action:  David Storr
Northern Railway:  Nina suggested that Lesley write to Pete Myers asking if we could be put on the communication list.  Action:  Lesley Mackay

Any Other Business:  None
Date of next meeting:  Monday 16th July 2018 at 6.pm in the Station Manager’s office on Platform One.

